
Po Leung Kuk Camões Tan Siu Lin Primary School 

20 January 2023 

Dear Parents,  

Overwhelmed with joy and excitement, the long-awaited Henry Tan Sports Complex is now officially 
open!  

 

The opening ceremony of Henry Tan Sports Complex was 
successfully held on 16 January 2023. We were 
honoured to have Dr. Choi Yuk Lin, JP, the Secretary for 
Education as the Officiating Guest. Distinguished guests 
such as the School Donors, the PLK Board of Directors, 
principals and representatives from different schools 
were invited to share the joy with us. It was definitely 
one of the most memorable days in TSL. 

Along the opening of Sports Complex, we also kicked off 
an 8-week wellness programme, “Camõesian GO”. This 
programme aims to encourage the Camõesians to do 
more exercise, as to strengthen both their physical and 
mental health. Angus Ng Ka-long, Hong Kong badminton 
player and our dearest alumnus, also sent his best 
wishes to the alma mater, and encouraged our students 
to play sports as a daily habit.  

Furthermore, the highlight of the day was definitely the 
Inter-Clan Aquatic Competition. Everyone excelled their 
best, and the competition was full of excitement and 
enjoyment!  Good job, Camõesians! I would like to take 
this opportunity to give my heartfelt thanks to all 
honourable guests, staff, parents, students and alumni 
for the love and support. Thank you so much! 

Lastly, I wish you and your family good health, and a 
joyful Year of the Rabbit filled with happiness and peace! 
 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Raymond Chou 
Principal 
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